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Thank you to all those who brought in cakes for the PTA cake sale, it was very 
popular and the cakes went very quickly! A big thank you to those who bought 
some too, it was a good start to the half term! 
 
Can we remember the 5 key things to do that keep our minds and bodies 
healthy?  
(Connect /active /take notice/learning/giving and being kind) 
 
What did you do to make sure that you accessed these 5 things over the half 
term holiday? 
 
Playtimes 
 
Teachers have noticed that play times have been very chaotic recently so because of 
this, there are going to be a few changes! 
 
1) There will now be a KS1 and KS2 Box. These will be BREAK times only. Mrs Huck 
will choose some sensible KS1 children to help her with the equipment. Sports Leaders 
will be responsible for the KS2 box which will be kept in the hall.  
 
2) The green area is a quiet area so nobody should be using equipment while playing 
there. 
 
3) Football is only allowed on the pitch. It is not to be played anywhere else, this is to 
help children stay safe while playing. 
 
4) Mrs Huck has made a table full of construction for all children to play with at play 
times which is by the Year 5/6 Stairs. Please make sure that all the construction stays 
there! As if not, it will get put away. 
 
All of these new changes are to help keep us safe, our environment tidy and allow you 
to have a fun and relaxing play time. Which articles do these link with? 
 
 Article 31: I have the right to relax and play 
Article 24: I have the right to a safe and clean environment 
 
5) Sports Leaders to meet Miss Fleet in her classroom at 1pm this Thursday. Miss 
Fleet will come to the playground to get you.  

 
Rights and Respecting School  

On Monday, the adults at St Paul’s did some training to get ready for the Rights 
Respecting School Award. We were discussing how important it is to start using 
‘Rights language’ around the school.  



There are some new words/ phrases that you may start to hear around the 
school. One of them is ‘Right- holders’, who do you think the Rights Holders are? 
YOU! You are the children who have/hold the rights. 

Duty Bearers are people who help protect your rights and help you to access 
them. Who do you think the Duty Bearers are at St Pauls? All the adults: 
lunchtime organisers, teaching assistants, office staff and teachers. 

 

 

Thank you everyone  


